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Statement by Mongolia at Informal TNC Meeting
Tuesday 22 July, 2008
Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

First of all, I would like to thank you for convening this meeting and for your efforts to lead the negotiations to this decisive phase. This week's meetings are of the utmost importance to the Members desiring a major breakthrough on Agriculture and NAMA, which is necessary to conclude the round by the end of this year. 
As we are aware, world is confronting an unprecedented set of global crises in food, energy and finance, thus a fair set of multilateral trade rules is more important than ever. There is an urgent need for strong political leadership and willingness to cooperatively address these crises. The successful conclusion of the Doha Round could constructively contribute to the solution of the problem. 
We appreciate the progress in negotiations that have been achieved in the last months. 
Mongolia welcomes the last revised modalities texts as a good basis for further negotiations on establishing modalities in Agriculture and NAMA and extends our great appreciation to the negotiating Chairs for their tireless efforts and hard work. We appreciate the flexibilities extended to SVEs, RAMs, NFIDCs and LDCs in view of their special needs of economic development and vulnerability. Mongolia attaches the great importance to the special and differential treatment, that was recognized in Doha as an integral part of all elements of the negotiations. We welcome that developed countries and emerging countries are engaging in market opening and trade distorting subsidy cuts in agriculture.  
Taking this opportunity, Mr.Chairman,  I would like to convey request of Mongolia to be included in the list of small low-income RAMs with economies in transition. 
By accedding the WTO in 1997, my country has proven to support the concept of multilateral trading system and has undertaken extensive market access commitments. Despite a remarkable achievement since the beginning of the transition from planned economy to a market-based economy, Mongolia is still at low stage of development and facing the structural and social difficulties like other small low-income RAMs with economies in transition. 
Mongolia is small, vulnerable economy, and its participation in world trade is miniscule.  In the period 1999 to 2004, Mongolia’s share in world merchandise trade, agriculture trade and non- agricultural trade was at 0.01 percent, 0.02 percent and 0.01 percent respectively.  

We do believe that our request can be properly taken into account by Members and fully reflected in next texts and in further negotiations. 
We endorse and fully support the statement made by the Delegation of Chinese Taipei on behalf of the RAMs Group. 

In conclusion, I reaffirm our commitment to work closely with all Members to the successful conclusion of the Doha Round. 
Thank you for giving me the floor.
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